
Montrose Athletic Booster Club Meeting-January 18, 2023 6:00 p.m.

The meeting was called to order by Sirena Younger, president. Karen Lasswell, vice president, 
not present. Other officers in attendance. No visitors were recognized. Janna Wareham moved 
we approve the agenda and Kim Carter seconded. Motion carried. 

Minutes were shared by Donna Engeman. Janna Wareham moved and Michelle Henzlik 
seconded the minutes be approved. Motion carried. 

Janette Crowder reported a balance of $7,538.67 which included the chili supper, $1419, and a 
sponsor, $300.  Huddle had been paid.  Janette is still waiting to pay the cheerleader bill that we 
have already approved at approximately $523.  Janna Wareham moved to approve the treasurer’s 
report and Kim Carter seconded. Motion carried.  

Principal’s Report-Mrs. Drehle was not in attendance but sent word that the online training for 
the Chief’s fundraiser was successful and so was the online training they took students to in 
Harrisonville.

Old Business- 

The Blue Envelope Fundraiser was not very successful. It was suggested that some of the 
envelopes needed to contain prizes and that the dollar amounts be adjusted.

 It was suggested we do a duck toss at one of the games.  

The Chili/Soup Dinner was successful. All expenses were covered. Leftover chili was donated to 
the concession stand. It was suggested they only serve chili next year but maybe add chili baked 
potato, chili fries, and chili dogs to the menu to provide more variety.

The Homecoming carpet had been cleaned and looks nice.  No need to replace.  

New Business-

Senior Night is February 9th.  Booster Club will purchase white carnations with blue ribbons.

Homecoming is February 10th with a circus theme. Janna Wareham moved and Tricia Swaters 
seconded the Booster Club cover homecoming expenses for crowns, flowers, etc. up to $200.  
Motion carried.  

FCA will host Teal Night, February 14th, to honor Misty Meredith and her recovery from cervical 
cancer.  



Coaches/Athletic Needs-Coaches need nothing at this time. 

It was mentioned that CL was not requesting anything for baseball but we should ask him again 
because we know he purchases needed items out of pocket.

It was asked when it would be our turn to host districts again. Mrs. Drehle provided the 
following schedule for when Montrose would host the following events. 

Tricia Swaters moved and Michelle Henzlik seconded we hold the basketball/cheerleader 
banquet March 2nd at 6:30. Motion carried.  Janna Wareham would ask Ed Boden to provide the 
meat paid for by Booster Club. Janna would send out a signup sheet for players and cheerleaders 
to provide sidedishes.  

Next Meeting- Wednesday, March 15th, 6:00 p.m. 

Adjournment-Sirenna adjourned the meeting at 6:48 p.m. 


